Hart County Board of Health

Regular Meeting

November 10, 2011
1:00 pm

Hart County DFC Conference Room
Members present:  Paul Abernathy, Jerry Bell, David Little, Thelma Estrich

District Staff:  Dr. David N Westfall, Dr. Edith Parsons, Jennica Moore, Cail Collins, Karen Palmer
Health Department Staff:  Rhonda Dyar, David Leard, Connie Phillips
The regular meeting of the Hart County Board of Health was held on Thursday November 10, 11 in the conference room of the Hart County DFCS office. The meeting was called to order at 1:07pm by David Little.
Approval of minutes for August 11, 2011
Motion by Paul Abernathy
Second by Jerry Bell
Motion carried 
All in favor

Old Business: Well Water Regulations
New Business: No new business
Environmental Health Report
David Leard gave the report for Environmental Health.  Regulations are in place for Well Water regulations. Board of Commissioners did not approve our fees or our request to include in the Environmental Health Comprehensive Ordinance. 
Rabies update. See attached report.
Nursing Report

Rhonda Dyar gave the nursing report. Staff changes have occurred. Donna Cisson has transferred to Stephens County Health Dept. New RN, Sydney Jordan started November 1, 2011. County Fire chief made recommendation to purchase and install a Lock Box on the outside of the building so they would have access to the building in case of fire. County Administrator has approved and will have it installed at the County’s convenience. 

Flu update. See attached report. A question was asked in regards to price comparison for the Flu vaccine at HD versus pharmacies. Dr. Westfall stated Public Health was slightly under pharmacy prices. 
Suggestion was made by David Little to drop the price of Flu vaccine in the event we see we have an overstock left towards the end of the season. Rhonda assured Board Members that we already have that in place in the event we have an overstock. 

 Comments from Health Director and Financial Report:
Dr. Westfall gave a Power Point Presentation on the Infrastructure of Public Health and Hart County Health Department. See attached.
Jennica Moore presented the budget report. See attached.

FY 2012 meeting dates were given to Board Members and approved.  See attached.                                                                           
Next Board of Health meeting February 9, 2012 at 1:00 at DFCS.
With there being no other business to discuss, David Little asked for a motion to adjourn. Paul Abernathy motioned. Thelma Estrich seconded the motion. All in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:05pm.

______________________________________

Clyde McDowell, Chairman

_____________________________________

David Little, Secretary

